WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 7th December 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Treasurer Elizabeth Saunders; Cliff Roffey; Maureen Biggin; Sue Shlackman; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Janet Robson; Mike Blehs

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 2nd November were approved and signed by the Chair subject to the minute 13 reading Stour Way rather than Stour Road.

4. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at the date of the meeting was reported to be £2189.94. 

5. Membership: The Membership Secretary reported that 1880 subscriptions had been collected to date.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Roger Hamilton described the work that had been done in objecting to the Southwest Regional Strategy Plan that appeared not to be in Christchurch’s best interests.

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported that access for the disabled continued to be a problem.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: nothing to report

9. Christchurch Advertiser: The General Secretary reported that the Advertiser had failed to answer our letters sent by recorded delivery and that accordingly he had issued a writ. The Advertiser had immediately repaid our money plus our full court costs.

10. Local Traffic Management: the General Secretary apologised for not progressing this matter as he had given priority to the Southwest Regional Plan and The Forestry Commission. 

11. Planning Applications: Nothing of importance had occurred locally. The secretary outlined an objection made on behalf of the Joint Residents Association Committee into plans to dump dredging waste on the edge of Stanpit.

12. Hurn Road Cycle Track: It was noted that work had commenced altering and relaying the cycle track and the access from St Catherine’s Hill estate.

13. Car Park in Stour Way: Norman Roper reported that the car park had been improved, as promised.

14. CCTV in West Christchurch: the General Secretary reported that CBC had written declining our request citing lack of funds.

15. Poster Boards: Roger Hamilton reported he was making progress.

16. Mayor’s Goodwill Fund: It was resolved that £30 should be donated from Association funds.

17. Mobile Library: The General Secretary read a letter from Dorset CC indicating a reduction in the frequency of visits by the mobile library. The committee did not consider this to be a surprising decision.

18. Christchurch Community Partnership: After some discussion it was resolved that we should not assist the Christchurch Community Partnership to publish and distribute their leaflets.

19. Trees in the Grove: It was resolved that the General Secretary should write to CBC reminding them of the need to replace the diseased oak trees felled earlier in the year.

The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

